We Give You Quality Service

BURGERT'S SHOE SHOP

1113 Mass.

Phone 141

Enjoy Shopping in---

COUNTRY CLUB PLAZA

KANSAS CITY

On U.S. Highway No. 50, leaving Lawrence as Kansas No. 10, just fifty minutes from the Hill.

The Middle West's most interesting place to shop for clothes (whether you are a Miss or a Mr.), to see a show (in beautiful Plaza Theatre), or to buy a snack (from a Sandwich up to a Table d'Hote dinner).

So, won't you motor up 'n see us sometime, (with apologies to Miss West).

COUNTRY CLUB PLAZA
ASSOCIATION

Sinclair Oil Refinery in Argentine. His home address: 1202 E. 45th St., Kansas City, Mo.

Carol Louise Widen is employed at the K.C. Public Library doing desk and reference work, and lives at 30 So. 15th St., K.C., Mo.

Paul Woodmansee works for the Murrel Crump Adv. Co., at 1439 Dierks Bldg., in K.C., Mo., instead of on the Kansas City Star as was reported in the December issue of the Graduate Magazine. And Chiles Coleman is teacher and coach at the School of Commerce in Kansas City and does work for the United Press there. He lives at 3032 Askew Ave., K.C., Mo
New Addresses: Evalyn E. Carpenter, 706

New Addresses: Evalyn E. Carpenter, 706 Seneca Place, Madison, Wis.—Guy Payne Cross, g, 1430 Louisiana St, Lawrence.—Alfred Hoover, e, 1322 Ruby Ave., Kansas City, Kan.—Elnora B. Johnson, 407 Cottage St., Hot Springs, Nat'l Park, Ark.—Earl Moore Miller. fa, 321½ No. Vermont, Los Angeles, Calif.—Beth Ridings, ed, 11100 Euclid, Cleveland, Ohio.—Vern V. Stewart, b, 215 W. 5th St., Oklahoma City, Okla.—Leonard O. Thomas, I, 32 No. 12th St., K.C., Kan.—Joseph E. Vogler, I, R. 11, Box 318, Springfield, Mo.

1935

Clifford Messenheimer, fs, spent the Christmas holidays with Bill Dodderidge, fs'36, and Bob Dodderidge in Washington, D.C. Clifford, this year, is second year man at Annapolis Naval Academy at Annapolis, Md. His home is at 1030 New Jersey St., in Lawrence. Neva Cromb Strong, fs'21, was also a guest at the Dodderidge home during the holidays. She is a sister of Arthur Cromb, b'30, president and honor-man for his class.

FACULTY

Dr. Edward Bartow, former associate professor of chemistry at the University, has been chosen president of the American Chemical Society for 1935. Dr. Bartow was at the University for six years, 1899 to 1905 and since then has held many professorships and was on duty during the war in France as officer in the Sanitation Corps. Dr. Edward C. Franklin, '88, g'92, was president of the Society in 1923. Dr. Bartow is now connected with the U. of Jowa.

Prof. Albert Bloch, head of the University department of painting, took the subjects, "Looking at Pictures," "German Expressionism," and "The Painter and the Picture" in delivering a series of lectures at the Denver Mu-

seum of Art under the Cooke Daniels lecture foundation during December. The lectures took place in connection with a large exhibition of work, including 40 paintings and water colors which Prof. Karl Mattern, also of the fine arts painting faculty, and Professor Bloch were asked to hold there during the month. The Cooke Daniels lecture foundation was donated to the Denver Art Museum to bring to Denver lecturers of undoubted authority or pre-eminence in their field.

Prof. Lloyd L. Boughton of the School of Pharmacy has been appointed as Kansas' member of an auxiliary committee of the Amer. Assoc. of Schools of Pharmacy, consisting of one member from each state. This committee is to cooperate with a special committee on legislation pertaining to the revision of the Pure

Food and Drug Act.

Dr. W. L. Burdick, vice chancellor and acting dean of the School of Law, spoke Jan. 5 to the annual meeting of the Southwestern Kansas Bar Assoc. at Dodge City on the Law Courts of Germany and Russia. The following Saturday he talked to the Montgomery County Bar at Independence on the Law Courts of Italy and France. He reports meeting large numbers of alumni at both places. January 29 he will speak to the Oklahoma City K.U. alumni on the occasion of their Kansas Day meeting.

Worthie Horr, assistant professor of botany, and Justice Neal Carman, '17, g'31, associate professor, Romance languages, both were awarded the degree of Doctor of Philosophy by the University of Chicago at the December Convocation. Dr. Horr's thesis was entitled, "Some Studies on the Utilization of Galactose by Aspergillus Niger and Pennicillium Glaucum." Mr. Carman's thesis was, "The Relationship of the 'Perlesvaus' and the 'Queste del Saint Graal'" and was written in the division of the humanities.

H. B. Hungerford, '11, g'13, professor of entomology, was re-elected secretary-treasurer of the Entomological Society of America for the third time at its annual convention at Pittsburgh, Pa., during the Christmas holidays. R. H. Beamer, assistant professor of entomology, was made a fellow of the society at the same meeting.

Prof. R. G. Mahieu of the Romance Languages dept. returned from France the middle of December after having received his Doctorate from the Sorbonne. His degree was granted Dec. 6 and he left the 8th. He reports an unsettled state of affairs in France politically, an increasing depression there though not so pronounced a business recession yet as exists in the U.S., and an almost complete migration of the U.S. colony from Paris since the abandonment of the gold standard.

Dr. James Naismith, professor of physical education at the University, and inventor of basketball, attended a convention of physical education directors in New York City during the Christmas holidays. While there he worked with four members of the national basketball rules committee and attended several basketball games. Adrian Lindsey, head football coach, and "Mike" Getto, line coach, attended the convention of the National Association of Football Coaches in New York City during the same period. Coach Lindsey spoke before the convention on the outstanding plays in the middle-west this year.

Dean George C. Shaad of the School of Engineering has been nominated by the national organization of the American Institute of Electrical Engineers to serve as one of three new directors. He will become director after Aug. I to serve for four years consecutively.

Russell Wiley, director of the band, the first part of January attended the National Band Clinic in Urbana, Ill., which met to study correct interpretation of numbers used in the National Band Contest.

USE OUR CLEANING SERVICE For a Lasting Popularity



